

CADERNO DE QUESTÕES



NÚCLEO DE LÍNGUAS CAMPUS ITAPERI | SELEÇÃO 2024.1 TESTE DE NÍVEL

NOME COMPLETO



ASSINATURA DO CANDIDATO

NÚCLEO DE LÍNGUASseleção 2024.1CAMPUS ITAPERIteste de nível

PROVA DE LÍNGUA INGLESA SEMESTRE VII

LEIA ATENTAMENTE AS INSTRUÇÕES SEGUINTES:

- 1. Este CADERNO DE QUESTÕES contém 30 questões numeradas de 01 a 30.
- Confira se a quantidade e a ordem das questões do seu CADERNO DE QUESTÕES estão de acordo com a instrução anterior. Caso o caderno esteja incompleto ou tenha algum defeito de impressão comunique ao aplicador da sala para que ele tome as providências cabíveis.
- 3. Utilize apenas caneta esferográfica azul ou preta. Será considerada nula a FOLHA DE GABARITO que estiver marcada a lápis ou caneta com cor diferente à especificada anteriormente.
- Para cada uma das questões do CADERNO DE QUESTÕES são apresentadas 5 opções de resposta. Apenas uma delas responde corretamente à questão.
- 5. O tempo disponível para esta prova é de 3 (três) horas, tendo início às 09h e encerrando às 12h. Será permitido deixar o local de prova somente após decorrida 1 (uma) hora do início da aplicação, sob risco de eliminação.
- 6. Será eliminado desta seleção quem utilizar, durante a realização da prova, dispositivos eletrônicos, bem como fones de ouvido, headphones, telefones celulares, tablets ou fontes de consulta de qualquer espécie.
- 7. Reserve os 30 minutos finais para marcar sua FOLHA DE GABARITO.
- 8. Após a entrega da folha de gabarito, se retirar do local/sala de prova com o CADERNO DE QUESTÕES.
- Este CADERNO DE QUESTÕES, juntamente com o GABARITO PRELIMINAR, está disponível no site (https://www.uece.br/nucleodelinguasitaperi/selecao/teste-de-nivel/), no dia 08 de janeiro de 2024.
- **10.** O resultado final da Seleção 2024.1 Teste de Nível estará disponível no site (*https://www.uece.br/nucleodelinguasitaperi/selecao/teste-de-nivel/*), no dia **16 de janeiro de 2024**.

A PLASTIC OCEAN

01 *A Plastic Ocean* is a film to make you 02 think. Think, and then act. We need to take 03 action on our dependence on plastic. We've 04 been producing plastic in huge quantities since 05 the 1940s. Drink bottles, shopping bags, 06 toiletries and even clothes are made with 07 plastic. We live in a world full of plastic, and only 08 a small proportion is recycled. What happens to 09 all the rest? This is the question the film *A* 10 *Plastic Ocean* answers. It is a documentary that 11 looks at the impact that plastic waste has on the 12 environment. Spoiler alert: the impact is 13 devastating.

The film begins as a journey to film the largest animal on the planet, the blue whale. But during the journey the filmmakers (journalist Craig Leeson and environmental activist Tanya Streeter) make the shocking discovery of a huge, thick layer of plastic floating in the middle of the Indian Ocean. This prompts them to travel around the world to look at other areas that have been affected. In total, they visited 20 locations around the world during the four years it took them to make the film. The documentary premiered in 2016, and is now on streaming services such as Netflix.

It's very clear that a lot of research went into the film. There are beautiful shots of the seas and marine life. These are contrasted with scenes of polluted cities and dumps full of plastic rubbish. We see how marine species are being killed by all the plastic we are dumping in the ocean. The message about our use of plastic is painfully obvious.

35 But the film doesn't only present the 36 negative side. In the second half, the filmmakers 37 look at what we can do to reverse the tide of 38 plastic flowing around the world. They present 39 short-term and long-term solutions. These 40 include avoiding plastic containers and 41 'single-use' plastic products as much as 42 possible. Reuse your plastic bags and recycle 43 as much as you can. The filmmakers also stress 44 the need for governments to work more on 45 recycling programmes, and look at how 46 technology is developing that can convert plastic 47 into fuel.

We make a **staggering** amount of plastic. In terms of plastic bags alone, we use five hundred billion worldwide annually. Over 300 million tons of plastic are produced every year, and at least 8 million of those are dumped into the oceans. The results are disastrous, but it isn't too late to change. Once you've seen *A* 55 *Plastic Ocean*, you'll realize the time is now and 56 we all have a role to play.

From:

https://learnenglish.britishcouncil.org/skills/reading/b2 -reading/plastic-ocean-film-review

QUESTÃO 01

What is the main purpose of the film "A Plastic Ocean"?

- a) To explore the journey of a blue whale.
- b) To showcase the beauty of marine life.
- c) To highlight the devastating impact of plastic waste.
- d) To emphasize the benefits of plastic use.
- e) To present that there is nothing to be done about plastic waste.

QUESTÃO 02

What did the filmmakers discover during their journey?

- a) The most polluted city in the world.
- b) The beauty of marine species.
- c) The largest animal on the planet.
- d) The most polluted river in the world.
- e) The devastating effects of plastic in the Indian Ocean.

QUESTÃO 03

How does the third paragraph (lines 27 to 34) suggest the film delivers its message about plastic use?

- a) Through an exaggerated and unrealistic depiction of environmental issues.
- b) Through a one-sided portrayal of beautiful ocean landscapes.
- c) By subtly hinting at the issues caused by plastic waste.
- d) By showcasing the painful consequences of our plastic consumption.
- e) Through an objective and neutral depiction of environmental issues.

QUESTÃO 04

What is one of the short-term solutions presented in the film to address the plastic problem?

- a) Avoid using single-use plastic products.
- b) Increase plastic production.
- c) Work more on recycling programmes.
- d) Encourage dumping plastic in the ocean.
- e) Promote plastic containers.

QUESTÃO 05

The underlined word **<u>staggering</u>** line 48, can be replaced with no change in meaning by:

- a) usual.
- b) astonishing.
- c) average.
- d) ordinary.
- e) dull.

QUESTÃO 06

Which sentence has a similar meaning to:

The results are disastrous, but it isn't too late

- to change. (lines 53 and 54)
- a) This is a short-term solution. It won't work forever.
- b) The filmmakers make a shocking discovery in the Pacific.
- c) The hurricane had a devastating impact on the island.
- d) It's not too late to reverse the tide and fix the problem.
- e) The answer was painfully obvious to everyone in the room.

QUESTÃO 07

Choose the correct option to complete the dialoque: __?

- Α.
- B. Well, I worked from home all weekend.
- a) What have you done since last weekend?
- b) Where did you were last weekend?
- c) What have you been last weekend?
- d) When did you go last weekend?
- e) What did you do last weekend?

QUESTÃO 08

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentence:

The new product _____ by the FDA.

- a) is now examined.
- b) is now examining.
- c) is now being examined.
- d) is now been examined.
- e) is now has been examined.

QUESTÃO 09

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentence:

I'll call you as soon as I

- a) arrive.
- b) arrived.
- c) am arriving.
- d) would arrive.
- e) will arrive.

QUESTÃO 10

Which option correctly expresses permission?

- a) She should have arrived early for the meeting.
- b) We couldn't arrive on time because of the traffic.
- c) He used to write poetry in his spare time.
- d) You may borrow my pen if you need it.
- e) He could have won the race if he had trained more.

QUESTÃO 11

Choose the question which is grammatically correct:

- a) When I opened the cupboard, I saw that all the cookies had been eaten.
- b) The car isn't there anymore. It must being stole.
- c) A new restaurant is going to being opened in our street next week.
- d) The question is still discussing at the meeting
- e) She has being informed of everything.

QUESTÃO 12

Choose the correct option to complete the conversation:

- A. I should drink some water. It's really hot today.
- **B.** *Let's buy a bottle?* a) Neither should I.
- b) So shall I.
- c) Neither do I.
- d) So should I.
- e) So haven't I.

QUESTÃO 13 ___

Choose the correct option to complete the conversations:

- used to be my favorite hobby at . vour age.
- II. If she doesn't answer, try _____ her mobile
- _____ my eyes open, but I III. I tried eventually fell asleep.
- a) fishing / calling / keeping.
- b) to fish / to call / to keep.
- c) fishing / calling / to keep
- d) to fishing / calling / keeping.
- e) fishing / to call / to keep.

QUESTÃO 14 __

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentences:

- I. I think I didn't remember _____ the door when we left.
- II. I remember ______ here when I was a child.
- a) lock / be.
- b) to lock / being.
- c) to lock / to be.
- d) locking / being.
- e) locking / to be.

QUESTÃO 15 ___

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentences:

- I. I put on my headphones and turned the music to enjoy my playlist.
- II. Turn _____ the oven and set the temperature to 200°C.
- **III.** Turn the lights _____, I want to sleep.
- a) up / off / off.
- b) on / off / up.
- c) up / up / off.
- d) off / up / on.
- e) up / on / off.

QUESTÃO 16 _____

Choose the question which is grammatically correct:

- a) He made a dentist's appointment because he had broke a tooth.
- b) I couldn't make my new tablet work because I had losen the instructions.
- c) Sam forgot to take a hat on the camping trip, but luckily his friend had brought a spare one.
- d) You would have saved money if you have bought that car in the sale.
- e) After she choosing a new skirt, she looked for a top to match it.

QUESTÃO 17 _

Choose the sentence which is grammatically **INCORRECT**:

- a) I'm looking forward to meeting you! See you tomorrow.
- b) I can't find my book, I'm looking it up for hours!
- c) I'm going to look after my sister's cat while she's traveling.
- d) Look out! This road is busy.
- e) I'm looking for a job these days.

QUESTÃO 18 ___

Choose the option which is grammatically correct:

- a) She sings more beautiful than her sister.
- b) He runs as fast than a cheetah.
- c) The movie was good, but the book was more interestinger.
- d) Sarah speaks Spanish as fluently as Maria.
- e) This cake tastes good than any I've ever had.

QUESTÃO 19 ___

Choose the sentence in which the use of preposition is correct:

a) I am not <u>on</u> the mood to go out.

- b) The answer depends of the test results.
- c) I'm really good at dancing.
- d) New York is famous by its yellow taxis.
- e) We are afraid from snakes.

QUESTÃO 20 ____

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentences:

- I. I've had this car _____ years.
- II. We've known each other _____ we were in school.
- III. She hasn't slept _____ two days.
- a) since / since / for.
- b) for / since / since.
- c) for / for / since.
- d) since / for / since.
- e) for / since / for.

QUESTÃO 21 _

Choose the option which is grammatically correct:

- a) Do you have a few time?.
- b) There's little people at the event.
- c) Few milk was left in the jug.
- d) He had little interest in the subject.
- e) There were few sugar in the jar.

QUESTÃO 22 __

Choose the correct option to complete the following question:

If I _____ you, I _____ it. We can find a cheaper one.

- a) were / wouldn't buy.
- b) am / wouldn't buy.
- c) was / wouldn't bought.
- d) were / won't buy.
- e) were / won't bought.

QUESTÃO 23 _

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentence:

'Where are you going tomorrow?' Sandra

- a) told me where I was going the following day.
- b) asked me where was I going tomorrow.
- c) asked me where I was going the following day.
- d) told me where was I going tomorrow.
- e) said to me where I was going the following day.

QUESTÃO 24 _____

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentence:

'I haven't seen Barbara since last year.' Brendan told me _____

- a) he hadn't seen Barbara since the year before.
- b) he hadn't seen Barbara since last year.
- c) he didn't see Barbara that year.
- d) he didn't see Barbara since last year
- e) he hasn't seen Barbara since last year.

QUESTÃO 25 _

Choose the sentence which is grammatically **INCORRECT**:

- a) Tom has gone somewhere, but I don't know where he's gone.
- b) This book belongs to somebody. Who does it belong to?
- c) Somebody lives in that house. Who lives in that house?
- d) The library is somewhere near. Do you know where is the library?
- e) Something fell on the floor. What fell on the floor?

QUESTÃO 26 _

Complete the sentence with the correct option: I don't know why _____.

- a) happened the accident.
- b) the accident happened.
- c) did the accident happen.
- d) did the accident happened.
- e) was the accident happen.

QUESTÃO 27

Choose the correct option to complete the following sentence:

I won't sign up for the dancing competition unless Jack _____ my partner.

- a) should be.
- b) will be.
- c) was.
- d) must be.
- e) is.

QUESTÃO 28

Choose the correct option to complete the following dialogue:

- **Terry:** Hey, Ray. If you ______ time, can you go and pick up Bridget at the station? If she takes the 4 o'clock train, as she said, she ______ at 5.15.
- **Ray:** I ______ her up if I could, but I have a meeting at 4.30.
- a) had / arrived / picked.
- b) will have / will arrive / will pick.
- c) have / will arrive / would pick.
- d) had / would arrive / would pick.
- e) have / arrives / would pick.

QUESTÃO 29

Choose the option which the third person -s is pronounced as in the word \underline{fixes} .

- a) Her dog <u>waits</u> for the food.
- b) My cousin **paints** like a professional.
- c) Your brother cooks really well!
- d) He teaches Biology at the university.
- e) Theo leaves home at 8:00am.

QUESTÃO 30

Choose the option which all the words have a the same -ed ending sound:

- a) drowned / crashed / matched.
- b) hissed / missed / worked.
- c) climbed / aimed / changed.
- d) marked / opened / named.
- e) hoped / joined / baked.